From: Grace Ockwell

To: <u>"requests@taxpayers.org.nz"</u>

Cc: Kristy Rusher

Subject: RE: Local Government Official Information request - 521609

**Date:** Tuesday, 10 November 2015 09:06:08 a.m.

Attachments: image001.png

image002.jpg image003.jpg image004.jpg

#### Greetings,

Thank you for your email dated 9 October 2015 requesting various information relating to entertainment and pay TV subscriptions.

Your request has been considered under the provisions of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) and the following response is provided.

I have repeated your questions and used your numbering to give context to our response.

Question 1

the total amount spent on Sky TV;

#### DCC Response

The total amount spent with SKY TV for 2014/15 is \$8316.34 including gst. The DCC has 3 subscriptions, one for Moana Pool and two for the Dunedin Public Library. Question 2.

the number of sky decoders (as at the end of the financial year)

## **DCC Response**

- The Dunedin Public Library has two.
- Moana Pool has one.

The Sky TV services installed at the Dunedin Public Library and Moana Pool are used by the public.

Question 3.

a list of any additional channels/packages subscribed ton addition to "Sky basic" and the total cost(s) of the same;

### **DCC Response**

The DCC currently receives the following services:

- The Dunedin Public Library (Central City) CNN, Sky News, BBC World, Sport 1, Sport 2
- The Dunedin Public Library (Central City) Discovery, Nicklodeon, E, Sport 1, MTV Hits
- Moana Pool BBC World, Sport 1, Sport 2, Sport 3, Sport 4

## Question 4.

a list of any pay per view charges incurred during the period;

#### **DCC Response**

- None for The Dunedin Public Library
- None for Moana Pool

#### Question 5.

a list of any additional pay TV subscriptions / costs incurred relating to other subscription services (Netflix, Lightbox etc).

#### **DCC** Response

- None for The Dunedin Public Library
- None for Moana Pool

Yours sincerely,

Grace Ockwell

### **Governance Support Officer**

Civic and Legal

**Dunedin City Council** 

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000

Email: <a href="mailto:grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz">grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz</a>





Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

**From:** requests@taxpayers.org.nz [mailto:requests@taxpayers.org.nz]

**Sent:** Friday, 9 October 2015 9:12 a.m. **To:** officialinformation@dcc.govt.nz

Subject: Local Government Official Information request - 521609

has submitted a LGOIMA request - 521609.

Below are the details of the request

# **Request details:**

see attached

## File attachment

LGOIMA-request-NZ-Taxpayers-Union-09.10.2015.htm, type text/html, 10.8 KB

## Name

## **Email address**

requests@taxpayers.org.nz

# Mailing address

PO Box 10518, The Terrace, Wellington

# **Contact phone number**

04 282 0300